04/12/19 FOI1953

North Tyneside Council

Freedom of Information Request FOI1953

Request:

Dear North Tyneside Metropolitan Borough Council, Hi...I would like to know how much the Council spent on youth
services during 2018/19. Such as youth clubs, youth workers, youth outreach work and support to the voluntary youth
sector.

Yours faithfully,
Don Irving

Submitted on 11/11/19.

Response:

This information is refused in answer to this request under section 21, information accessible to the applicant by other
means.

The reason for this is that this information is published in its Section 251 financial data collection return, line 3.5.1
Universal services for young people, 3.5.2 Targeted services for young people, and can be accessed via the link below.

https://my.northtyneside.gov.uk/sites/default/files/web-page-related-files/S251%200utturn%20Report%202018-19.pdf

The information supplied to you is owned by the council unless otherwise stated and may be protected by copyright. You
are free to use it for your own purposes, including any non-commercial research or for the purposes of news reporting. Any
other re-use of a commercial nature will require the permission of North Tyneside Council. Further enquiries in this respect
should be directed to Information Governance Team, North Tyneside Council, Quadrant, The Silver Link North, Cobalt
Business Park, North Tyneside, NE27 OBY.


https://my.northtyneside.gov.uk/sites/default/files/web-page-related-files/S251 Outturn Report 2018-19.pdf
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